

Monday 12 June 2023/23 Dhul Qa'adah 1444

Dear Parent/Carer

Assalaamu Alaikum / Peace Be Upon You

We are writing to outline the leaving arrangements for Year 11 pupils in their last week at Eden Girls', Coventry.

All Year 11 pupils are expected to attend school, as normal, until **Friday 16th June 2023**, which is the date they leave.

After 16th June, pupils will be able to access a variety of daily activities, workshops and links via Teams, which will support them in preparing for their next journey into post-16 life. These will include support with CV writing, development of study skills and a look into the skills needed for specific A-Level choices.

Shirt signing and farewell to staff: Thursday 15th June (3.00pm - 4.00pm)

All pupils are invited to bring an additional white shirt to school on Thursday 15th June for fellow pupils to sign. Staff will be invited to join the students at 3.30 to say their goodbyes and then all pupils will be dismissed at 4.00pm via the student gate.

Please note that your daughter has an exam the following day and must be in **full school uniform for the exam**, which includes a clean white shirt. Your daughter will not be permitted to wear the shirt that she has had signed when entering the exam hall.

Last Day: Friday 16th June

Friday 16th June is the last day of exams and as a result of this there will be staggered finish times. Those pupils that do GCSE Geography will be staying on site until after their afternoon exam and are expected to be dismissed at 02.30pm. Those that **do not** do Geography will be dismissed after the completion of the morning Physics exam.

Pupils that do Combined Science will be dismissed at 10.25am, and those that do Triple Science will be dismissed at 11.10am. All students will be dismissed via the staff carpark exit.

Alton Towers: Monday 19th June (07.30am - 5.30pm)

For those pupils who have returned their consent form and paid for Alton Towers, we will be meeting in the Sports Hall at 07.30am on Monday 19th June. We will then be leaving at 8.00am promptly, so please ensure your daughter is in school on time. There will be no refunds for pupils who do not attend on the day. We will be leaving Alton Towers at 4.00pm and aim to be back at school for 5.30pm. We will keep you updated on the day via text if this time changes due to traffic. Pupils will need to bring food or money to buy lunch; however,



those entitled to a free school meal will have lunch provided. Please note, any valuables or phones brought on the trip are at pupils' own risk.

Uniform Amnesty

If any pupils would like to donate their old uniform and PE kit, can they please bring these on the morning of the Alton Towers trip - they will be collected as pupils get on the coach. This will then be offered to parents who are struggling with the purchasing of uniform for their daughters.

Year 11 Formal Celebration Dinner: Monday 26th June (4.00pm – 8.30pm)

For those pupils who have returned their consent form and paid for Tipu Sultan, we will be meeting in the Sports Hall at 4.00pm on Monday 26th June; we will then be leaving school at 4.30pm promptly.

We plan to be back at school after the event at 8.30pm; we will keep you updated on the day via text if this time changes due to traffic. Please note, pupils will not be allowed to go home without an adult for health and safety reasons upon returning to school after the event.

Please can you ensure that you pick up your daughter from school at **8.30pm promptly**.

GCSE Results Day: Thursday 24th August (9.00am - 12.00pm)

GCSE results will be available to physically collect from school on **Thursday 24**th **August from 9.00am – 12.00pm**. Please note, results can only be given to the pupil. For anyone else, including parents, who wish to collect the results on behalf of their daughter, they **MUST** have signed written permission from her and bring in photographic identification. No results will be given out via telephone. Please see the Student Examination Booklet for further guidance.

In conclusion, on behalf of all staff, we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support and commitment during your daughter's time at Eden Girls' School. We would also like to take this opportunity to make du'a that all pupils achieve the very best during the upcoming exam period and for the future. We believe our pupils are tomorrow's leaders.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact us at any time if any issues arise in relation to the exams or otherwise. We are here to help and support you.

Yours faithfully

Munum

Shazia Akram

Principal